Roxanne Maher

From: Sharon Pealer <pealerl@att.net>
Sent: Monday, February 10, 2025 11:08 PM
To: Roxanne Maher

Subject: Ethics ordinance

I am writing to express my opposition to the proposed Ethics ordinance being presented to the administration committee
of the Ledyard Town Council on Wednesday February 12 in the year 2025. | have read through the entire proposed
ordinance and as written it does not serve the town or her residents well. This ordinance as proposed allows for persons
with an axe to grind to use the commission to attack someone and the only chance for relief is at the extreme end of the
proposed procedures where a full vote of the five commission members is required to find someone guilty. In the
meantime the accused must suffer through a several months long process, the expenses and stresses all of it. In the
punitive discussion portion of this ordinance it looks to be a political tool which is not something that is in the better
interests of any residents of the town. This town has had to deal with uncomfortable issues in the past and has managed
to resolve these issues without making political attacks. | should think that mature adults would be able to resolve issues
by talking and actively listening to the parties involved, and | would hope that this would include those elected
representatives now serving the towns residents.

Sharon Pealer



